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It’s official, Spring 2025 has arrived and once again I thank my small band of

contributors without whom this newsletter would not be possible. I understand

from social media that we have new people recently moved to the area:

Welcome to Saltfleetby. As you can see on page 3, we now have a QR code which

will take you directly to the Parish Council website. For the “not so technical” like

myself, if you have a smartphone, turn on the camera and point it at the black

and white diagram. Your phone should do the rest hopefully, if not download a

free app.

The website is constantly updated with new items regularly added. It is a great

starting point for finding out local information, ELDC links to important websites

and of course past issues of the newsletter, just in case you missed anything.

Details of various upcoming events are listed within these pages; events which take

a great deal of planning and organisation. If you would like to help out in any way,

please make contact and offer your services. There are a number of different

groups organising a variety of events in the village but all would welcome extra

help, don’t be shy, come along and join in. With VE Day celebrations in mind, you

will find an account of the fund raising events that took place in Saltfleetby during

World War Two.

Speeding, as ever, is a constant talking point in the village. I believe some buffoon

has been clocked at over 100 mph. That said, the new solar speed signs ARE

working. Admittedly, some areas are performing better than others, but we are

able to inform and let the police utilise their unmarked cars in those areas. Details

of the percentages and speeds recorded are on pages 38, 39 and 40.

Thank you for taking the time to read this far. The closing date for articles and

advertisements for the summer issue is 3rd June 2025. All content to be emailed to

christopher.stone@saltfleetbyparishcouncil.gov.uk

Chris Stone

Hopefully you will find something of interest in this issue and as ever, I can only

print articles and advertisements that are forwarded directly to me. However, as

previously explained ONLY articles etc that have been emailed to the address

below will be included.  Once again, promised content hasn’t materialised so I’ve

decided to rest “blow your own trumpet” for now, however my request for old

photographs of Saltfleetby has been extremely successful and I thank you. Some

of the many, are included in the pages of this Spring issue.
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As Spring is considered the time to give everything a clean, I thought

you might enjoy a little poem by Rose Milligan.

Dust if you must

Dust if you must, but wouldn't it be better

To paint a picture, or write a letter,

Bake a cake, or plant a seed;

Ponder the difference between want and need?

Dust if you must, but there's not much time,

With rivers to swim, and mountains to climb;

Music to hear, and books to read;

Friends to cherish, and life to lead.

Dust if you must, but the world's out there

With the sun in your eyes, and the wind in your hair;

A flutter of snow, a shower of rain,

This day will not come around again.

Dust if you must, but bear in mind,

Old age will come and it's not kind.

And when you go (and go you must)

You, yourself, will make more dust.
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St Peter’s Church

St Peter’s is an ecumenical church shared equally between the Church of England

and the Methodist Church.

The Church is open for worship every Sunday at 10:30am. The format of the

services alternates each week between the two faiths.

The church has been on its current site for nearly 150 years and there has been

Christian worship in the village for over 900 years. Sadly, the size of the

congregation is at present very small and the future of regular services is in

jeopardy. If you would wish Christian worship to continue in the village, please

make the effort to attend church services on Sundays.

Whist its primary function is a place of Christian worship, the church, is being

used more and more by the community. Last year several events were held at the

church and the support received was very encouraging.

Ticketed events were sold out with the church at capacity.

In February 2025, the kitchen was inspected by East Lindsey District Council and a

Food Hygiene Rating of 5 was obtained. This is the highest Food Hygiene Level

awarded. Our thanks to Stuart Leeder for all his hard work over the past few

months and to the Energie Kontor Windfarm fund for awarding a grant covering a

small portion of the work.

Regular events at the church include the Chat and Craft Group on Mondays, the

Art Group on Wednesdays, a Coffee Morning is held on the first Wednesday of

each month, except January, and Charities Bingo is held on the last Sunday of

every month.

More events will be held throughout 2025 and a programme is shown here. More

details will be available on Facebook’s Saltfleetby Chat and Sell and on the church

notice board prior to each event.
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Rural Crime

Hello all. Everyone is probably well aware of the amount of crime in

Saltfleetby and the surrounding areas. It’s varied but mainly break ins,

theft of property, fuel oil and vehicles, hare coursing, livestock theft

and trespass. It’s shocking actually how much is going on and even

with social media, it’s surprising how many are not aware.

A few weeks ago, several properties were targeted. This resulted in

damage to buildings and a lot of property stolen including tools, horse

riding equipment, a gun and ammunition (we understand to be an air

rifle). It was definitely organised and targeted to those individuals. This

is becoming common place and is of concern. More so when we know

that the police don't have the time or resources to carry out

preventative policing and will only attend an active situation. This we

all know from experience is either too late or not at all. Therefore

everyone is getting frustrated, angry, worried, scared, and now lots of

discussion about what we would do individually to protect what we

have worked so hard for. The criminals carrying out these crimes are

becoming more organised and know that the lack of policing is working

to their advantage.

They come onto properties acting as mobile mechanics, looking for

someone, handing out business cards etc etc. This is so if their DNA is

found after a break in etc, they have an excuse for being there. This is

just an example of how they work. I have heard that the police struggle

to get a prosecution on these grounds.

There has been a lot of sightings and CCTV footage of certain

individuals walking around yards and back gardens when they

shouldn't be there. So the day after the said night when all the break

ins occurred, I rang the police. I was put through to the control room

and then to someone else. I was advised to get a public meeting set

up. I can only guess that they struggle themselves and so if the public

speak up then maybe more could be done.

I have spoken to other parish counsellors, local and county counsellors

and they have all said they will get involved in some way.
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Currently a meeting is being organised to get an action plan together on how

best to proceed and include everyone. Then hopefully a public meeting soon in

which we can have our say and look how we all can put in better preventative

measures. Years ago we used to have village watch and other schemes which did

work.

It’s better to do something than nothing as it’s only going to get worse and

someone will get hurt as a result.

For now keep the communication up on Facebook and WhatsApp groups etc

and make it known if your a victim of crime. This way we can all be on our guard.

And obviously contact the police of anything suspicious.

Please feel free to contact me:          duncan.saltfleetby@gmail.com
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Saltfleetby Art Group

The Saltfleetby Art Group meet in St Peter’s Church Main Road every Wednesday,
except the first Wednesday of the month.

Sessions start at 10:00am and run until Noon.

All adults and accompanied children are welcome.

No matter what your level of proficiency you can still enjoy drawing or painting.

Help and advice is on hand by the more experienced members.

If you wish to give art a go just turn up with a pencil and paper.

Free Tea, Coffee and conversation are available.

For more details Contact Pete Hatton on 07743508055

The Painting below of Macsin, is in Oils by one of our more advanced members.
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JUNE’S CHARITY BINGO

HELD ON THE LAST SUNDAY OF

EVERY MONTH AT ST PETER’S CHURCH

Charity Bingo evening will take place on

March 30th. Doors open at 6.00 pm

Eyes down at 7.00 pm

Great prizes to be won along with a mid session raffle.

Monies collected at June’s events are

By kind permission of the Rural Deans Office the next

FREE TEA AND CAKE

donated to many different charities from large

 national bodies to small individual organisations

that need financial assistance.

Come along and join in the fun.
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FRIDAY 16TH MAY AT ST PETER’S CHURCH

SALTFLEETBY

TEAMS UP TO 6 MEMBERS @ £5 per person

1st Prize £10 Garden Centre gift voucher for each team member.

Booby prize for each member of the team in last place.

Pie and mushy peas at half time along with a raffle.

Tea and coffee available.

Bring your own alcohol if it helps the brain to function.

Doors open at 6.00pm for a 7.00 pm start.

Questionmaster: Bamber Gastone

To register your team name and number of members please contact

June Spetch  07961424988 or Pete Hatton 07743508055

Come and join in for a fun and hopefully entertaining evening.
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In past issues I have included a few sudoku games.

A few people have asked me “what do I do”?

It is basically a process of deduction and/or elimination to keep the

old brain cells ticking much like a crossword or wordsearch.

Sudoku is played on a grid of 9 x 9 spaces. Within the rows and

columns are 9 “squares” (made up of 3 x 3 spaces).

Each row, column and square (9 spaces each) needs to be filled out

with the numbers  1-9, without repeating any  numbers within the

row, column or square.

Here is an example of a completed

puzzle. If you look at the red box, you

can see that it contains all the numbers

1 to 9. Similarly, if you look at the blue

row, it also contains numbers 1 to 9 as

does the green column. So faced with a

puzzle with blank spaces, using skill,

good judgement and a process of

elimination, fill in the blanks. Try this

one for starters, you wil find another on

page 37.

To get you started, lets look at

the 6th row down. Numbers 1

and 7 are missing. We cannot

put 1 between 3 and 4 because

there is already a 1 in that box

and column, therefore it must

go at the end next to the 9. The

7 then fills the gap between the

3 and 4. Also, the 7 could not go

at the end because there is

already a 7 in that box of nine.

Continue the process to fill all

the spaces. Good luck.



SATURDAY 26th  APRIL
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My request for seasonal photographs

resulted in the three lovely shots of

flowers around Saltfleetby.

Your photographs are always welcome so get snapping for the summer issue.
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SALTFLEETBY

LITTER PICK

In conjunction with the Great British Spring Clean and Keep

Britain Tidy campaign, Saltfleetby Parish Councillor Brian Hall

is organising a one hour village litter pick.

Meeting at St. Peter’s church for a 10.30am start, pickers

with be given necessary safety  instruction along with litter

pickers, bags and hi-vis vests .

Returning to the church for refreshments around noon,

pickers can return their equipment and enjoy a free cuppa.

Children must be accompanied by an adult at all times during

the pick.

To volunteer your services please contact Brian

07849736603

SATURDAY 5th APRIL
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As mentioned in the

christmas newsletter, I

would like to include old

photographs in and

around Saltfleetby. As

this is the spring edition

we start with Mr Taylor of

Thornham Farm holding a

couple of spring lambs. I

cannot be sure of the

date but the young lady

holding the lamb is

Ysanne who still lives at

the farm so I’m guessing

they must be at least **

years ago.....!

During April 1984 Saltfleetby was

invaded by a series of strange looking

vehicles. The vehicles I believe, were

being used by Rees Geophysics to

take seismic readings in the area.

As I understand, the large plate below

the vehicle would lower on to the

road at the same time lifting the

wheels from the road surface. The

plate would then vibrate sending

pulses through the rock below.

By all accounts, the vibrations felt

today from passing lorries along Main

Road bears little resemblance to the

earthquake like vibrations sent out by

these machines. If anyone living in

Saltfleetby at the time of the survey

would like to expand on my minimal

knowledge please get in touch.
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I also recieved some interesting photographs relating to properties in the

village: Firstly, The Barn on North End Lane. Here it is....or rather, as it was.

This is an old photograph of what is now “Grange Court” on North End

Lane. The edge of the neighbouring property “The Barn” can be seen

on the right hand side of the picture.
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Driving in to Saltfleeby from Manby, as you come around the Z bend the first

property on the left would have been Poplar Farm. The original building was

built at ninety degrees to the road with the front extension being added

around 1870. The house pictured was awaiting demolition around 1984 I

understand. Again if anyone would like to expand on details, please get in

touch. Stories and photographs are always welcome.

Hunters Lodge now sits on the site with the neighbouring bungalow

now retaining the name Poplar Farm.
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Keith Atkinson
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OUTGANG

COX FIELD
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EAST END GATE

MARSHLANDS



SALTFLEETBY CHA
SOLAR SPEED SIGN RESULTS

The results printed on pages 38 and 39 cover a period from 24-08-2024 to

14-02-2025. Firstly I fully appreciate that when reproduced on an A5 page

the details are difficult to read. If you wish to receive a better clear copy

of the results by email, please send your request to me,

christopher.stone@saltfleetbyparishcouncil.gov.uk

and I shall be pleased to forward them on to you.

The following list depicts what colour relates to what speed; the quantity

of that colour shows the percentage of that speed.

For example, if you look at the results for vehicles coming from Manby

towards the speed sign at Marshlands, during the 6 month period listed,

180,891 vehicles passed that sign at 40 mph or less. That figure relates to

over 93% of vehicles being within the speed limit of 40 mph. You will also

notice that the speeds are recorded by each sign in both directions.

The village Speed Watch is in regular

action throughout the village. New

members are always welcome and

full training is given.

The results clearly show that the

signs do work but there is still work

to be done in certain areas.

The speed watch teams, the police

speed detector van and the

unmarked police cars will continue

to monitor the situation.

Speeding tickets have been issued in

the past, please don’t be the next

one caught, in this instance, points

definitely do not win prizes!
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SALTFLEETBY CHAT & CRAFT GROUP

The Chat & Craft Group meet every Monday at St Peter’s Church on Main Road

from 9.30 am – 12.30 pm (no need to attend for the full 3 hours, just drop in for

the time that suits you).

No joining fee, no weekly fee and even the tea/coffee won’t cost you a penny!

 Members enjoy a range of crafts - knitting, embroidery, crochet, cross-stitch,

papercrafts and more.

New members are always made welcome – just turn up one Monday with your

chosen craft to work on.

For more info ring or text Val on 07950 026580.
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SOLAR SPEED SIGN RESULTS
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COFFEE MORNING AT THE CHURCH

On the first Wednesday of every month from 10.30am until noon,

you are welcome to come along to St Peter’s and join with everyone

for a cup or two, of coffee or tea and a cake of your choice. A variety

of cakes are supplied by residents for you to enjoy. Drinks and cakes

are totally free of charge  and there is always something to chat

about. Accompanied children are most welcome.

Please come along and join in with a friendly welcoming group,

while enjoying the culinary delights on offer, all totally free.

Don’t forget, it is the first Wednesday of the month

10.30 am until 12.00 noon
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Mobile Library Timetables – 2025

Mobile Library Timetables – 2025

Details taken from Lincolnshire County Council

Dog walkers and members of the

public may have noticed the

appearance of two new dog waste

bins positioned along regular walking

routes. One is positioned along Ings

Lane, the other on the fingerpost as

you enter “The Stump”. Both have

been purchased by the Parish Council

to help with the increasing amount of

dog waste being left by the roadside

by certain inconsiderate owners. It

was also discussed that given the

amount of litter picked at last year’s

event, a general waste bin may help

the situation. To that end a standard

wall mounted general waste bin will

be purchased and sited at the bus stop

opposite St Peter’s.
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